
The quarterly congregational meeting was held on June 13, 1950 
with Mr. Mueller presiding. Meeting was opened with prayer by 
Rev. Lehman. Minutes of the last congregational meeting and the. 
last board meeting were read. Financinl report for current year 
wa s read and approved. 

COMMITTEES: 

The committee representing our church at the Spring meeting of the 
Synod at Hood College on June 7th to 9th, gave the report and a 
major item was that we were one of two churches who have not paid 
their quota to the Synod. 

The Eden Seminary is celebrating its 100th anniversary. 

The Pastor reported ' the possibility of having a new church located 
in Locust Point. 

The Committee on Church plans are still undecided as to when plans 
should be carried out for the erection of our new church. 

The proposed purchase of an amplifier which was recently considered, 
has been abandoned, since it has been decided that the pastor's 
voice can be clearly and distinctly hea rd in all parts of the church. 

A visitation campaign will be conducted on Sunday September 17, 
inviting people to attend our Rally Day service on Sunday, September 
24 and also for the World Wide Communion Service on October 1. 

' 
Committee for the Visitation Camp~ign will consist of Mrs • .Amrhein, 
Mrs. Nally, Mr. Feldman, Mr. Bark, and Mrs. Schroeder. 

It has been decided to give the inside of the Sunday School a paint­
ing. It will be up to each department to clean up their rooms and 
wash down walls, end volunteers are urgently needed to do the paint­
ing. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

It has been suggested that we investigate the possibility of renting 
fans to be placed in the choir loft for the summer season. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

None. 

Meeting closed with prayer. 



The annual meeting of the Congregation to elect members to the Church 
Council was held on Nov. 28, 1950 with Mr. Mueller presiding. 

The meeting was opened with prayer by Rev. Lehmann. 

Mr. Mueller stated thnt the six leading candidat es on the Seni.or 
Council Ballot would serve for a term of 2 yea rs; the three leading 
candidates on the Junior Council ballot would serve for a term of 
2 years. 

Ballots were distributed to all members present and Mr. Fred Scheufel 
and Edwa rd Weid~l served as tally clerks. There were 56 voting members 
nresent and the follo ring are the results of the election: 

SENIOR BOARD 

Wilbert Ermer ------------ 48 
Gabriel J orie------------ 14 
Fred Long---------------- 49 
J . Edwin Myers----------- 46 
Albert Fader ----------- 3 9 
J . Tallagsen ------------- 18 
Howa rd Jenkins ---------- 29 
Melvin Felter ---------- 11 
William Waters----------- 2 
Clarence Hoffmann-------- 34 · 
August Spliedt ----------- 24 
George Fischer ---------- 19 
Emil J orio -------------- 3 

J UNIOR BOARD 

Frank Gray--------------- 23 
Kenneth Dannemann -~------ 38 
Augus t Spliedt, J r.------ 28 
George Hoffmann --------- 33 
Henry Rossmark ---------- 27 
Jesse Hofma nn ----------- 16 

Mr. Erm.er, Long, Myers, ~der, ~ enkins and Clarence Hoffmann were 
elected to the Senior Uouncil and Mr. Kenneth Da nnemann, August 
Spleidt, J r. and George Hoffmann ·were elected to the J unior Uounci~. 

Installation of members to the Board will take place on Sunday 
December 3, 1950 at the 10:15 A.M. Service. 

• 
Meeting was ad j ourned • 

• EDWARD J . ViEIDEL 
Secretary 
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